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IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/188)  PROGRAMME – 4.2: Onshore Detention Network 
 
 
Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Who is the property owner of the Leonora Alternative Place of Detention centre in 
Western Australia? 
What will happen to this site after it is closed? 
Is this site under a lease agreement? 
What will happen to the lease agreement? 
Will this site be re-purposed? 
If so, will a new lease be arranged? 
What are the details of that lease agreement? 
What will the site be used for? 
 
 
 
Answer: 
 
The Department of Immigration and Border Protection leased Leonora Alternative 
Place of Detention (APOD) from Outback Parks and Lodges Pty Ltd (OPL). The lease 
with OPL was terminated on 28 February 2014. The future use of this facility is a 
matter for the owner to consider. 
 


